Harvard Parks and Recreation
Meeting Notes – 2/20/14
Attendees: Pat Nelson, Joe Schmidt, BJ Pessia, Joe Theriault, David Bell

Master Plan Steering Committee – Joe Theriault took us through the 5 Priority Areas in the Master Plan.  There are a series of questions for the commission to consider and respond to.  The areas most relevant to P&R are Devens, Town Center and Conservation.  Joe has provided a map of Devens as it appears most of Devens is in fact in Harvard – including most of the recreational land.  Over the next 2-3 weeks, we will need to draft a response to the points raised.
Beach Director Position Posting – BJ and Anne are still working some of the details in the posting – they hope to get that posted this week.
Canoe/Kayak/Boat Lottery – Signups for the lottery are going well.  Canoe/Kayak signups are already above the number of available slots.  Joe asked about the number of available slips and moorings – no one knew those numbers – need to get information from Anne/Bob O’Shea.
Trailer Parking Project – Joe reported that project is proceeding through approval process.  He is hoping to use the Highway Dept to do most of the work this spring.  Funding has been approved and drawings were shared during the meeting.  Plan will provide parking for up to 4 trailers in a small lot on the left side of Pond Rd as you approach the pond.
Mass Ave Wall Restoration Project – Joe is working on final plan to restore a section of the wall.  That will then be used to generate the funding and specifications for the rest of the wall.  The contractors are concerned about what work will be required and won’t know until they get into the demolition of the existing wall.
Hershey Track Clinic – David Bell came and reviewed his plan to run the clinic again this spring.  He  identified the 4 Wednesdays he is targeting for the clinic – 5/21, 5/28, 6/4 and 6/11.  Dates need to be confirmed with track coach.  He is also trying to host a local meet on Friday June 13th.  These dates need to also be reviewed with Donnie Phillips as Ultimate Frisbee may be practicing at Harvard Park during some of these dates.
Other Subjects – the commission discussed a request from Nashoba Arts Camp to utilize the pond if they run their program out of the Bromfield this summer.  As this is an out of town organization, the precedent would present a problem so Pat agreed to notify the camp organizer that unfortunately we could not allow them to use the pond.
Harvard resident of Devens – mailing went out to all households informing them that they have full access to the beach and related programs.
